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Minutes

Human Resource Union Management Consultation Committee (HRUMCC)

Meeting held on March 7, 2013
	In Attendance

	CO-CHAIRS

	Peter Larose (HRSB) - Chair
	Don Rogers for Steve McCuaig (CEIU)

	MANAGEMENT REPRESENTATIVES
	UNION REPRESENTATIVES

	Sandra Webber (HRSB)
	Sebastien Rodrigues (CEIU) 

	Brenda Marcoux (HRSB)
	Jacques Perrin (CEIU)

	Lorne Sundby for Charles Nixon (IITB)
	Mark Kohli (PIPSC)

	Mary O’Neil for Carolina Giliberti (SC)
	Stan Buday (PIPSC)

	Tony Matson for Alain P. Séguin (CFOB)
	Raoul Andersen (ACFO)

	Sylvain Patenaude (HRSB)
	Richard Ballance (UNE) 

	Karen Mayville for M. Dingwall (HRSB)
	Gail Myles (UNE)

	REGRETS



	Grant Boland (ACFO)
	

	Alain P. Séguin (CFOB)
	Luc Pomerleau (CEIU)

	Carolina Giliberti (SMB – SC)
	Jake Baizana (CAPE)

	Charles Nixon (IITB)
	Steve McCuaig (CEIU)

	Jacqueline Hilton (HRSB)
	

	Marilyn Dingwall (HRSB)
	

	PRESENTERS AND INVITEES

	Jim Roy and Louis Turgeon – Service Canada College

	Julie Metcalfe (HRSB)

	NATIONAL UNION-MANAGEMENT SECRETARIAT

	Julie Bélisle

	Sabrina Evans


	ITEM
	SUBJECT
	ACTION / DECISION

	1.
	WELCOME, REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA AND MINUTES
	

	
	Peter Larose welcomed members to the meeting. 

The agenda was approved with the following additions:

1. Loss of a Portable Hard Drive (Richard Ballance - UNE)
2. Definition/Difference between deployment and Relocation 
(Sebastian Rodrigues – CEIU)
3. List of Labour Relations Officers at final level for the Labour Program (Gail Myles - UNE)
4. Advancement of sick leave (Jacques Perrin - CEIU)

The minutes of the December 4, 2012 meeting were approved without change.


	

	2.
	FOLLOW-UP ACTIONS FROM THE PREVIOUS MEETING
	

	
	1. 2005/2006 Report on Benefits of Union Training (Richard Balance)
At the December 4th, 2012 meeting, Richard Ballance shared that in 2005, he co-chaired with Cheryl Fisher a committee to determine the benefits of union training.  A report was developed which demonstrated that union training was beneficial and contributed in improving union-management relationships.  Once the report is made available, it will be shared with committee members via the Secretariat.
2. Expedite Investigations done by Integrity Services Branch (ISB) (Sandra Webber) 

On behalf of Daniel Comeau, Director General and Chief Security Officer, Integrity Services Branch, Sandra Webber reported that each case is unique and timelines are established depending on the nature of the file, the number of witnesses to be interviewed and the fact finding required.   There are situations where parties may not be available and need to reschedule which can lead to some delays.  Files are triaged based on risk and other considerations such as suspension of pay, which though rare, would be treated with priority. Should unions have concerns related to a file lagging, they should contact Daniel Comeau.

	Follow-up - Report will be shared with committee members via the Secretariat once available.

	3.
	HUMAN RESOURCE PROGRAMS, POLICIES, GUIDELINES AND TOOLS
	

	
	a) People and Performance Management (Julie Metcalfe)
Performance management is well established in various parts of the organisation and performance measures are in place. The goal is to achieve a common Department-wide approach. Currently focus groups and consultations are ongoing to finalize the “Performance Agreement” template and approach which is targeted to be finalized in the Spring of 2013. This coming year will allow the new Departmental approach to be implemented 
and any adjustments, based on experience, can be made for the following cycle. 
Gail Myles asked if the Treasury Board Secretariat (TBS) Directive is available to be implemented and on the TBS site. The TBS Directive is in development with a view to implementation in April 2014.
Gail Myles asked how managers intend to reward good performance. Peter Larose noted job shadowing and opportunities to work on high profile projects as some examples of how the Department envisioned rewarding good performance.  New monetary compensation incentives are not planned.
Peter Larose suggested that an information session be set-up with union members to gather their thoughts and suggestions on the draft material and the Performance Management approach being developed. 

Gail Myles asked how poor performance is managed. Are there positive ways of dealing with this? Richard Ballance continued by noting that performance management is seen as a way to dismiss poor performing employees instead of focusing on improving it.  

Don Rogers expressed concern that Performance Learning Agreements (PLA) have sometimes been used as a disciplinary measure when, in fact, they were designed to showcase the employee’s career path and aspirations.  When used as intended, PLAs can be a great tool to help managers support their employees and monitor their performance in reaching their goals.
Numerous employees do not have a valid PLA. Management is committed to bring consistency and to foster high individual and Departmental performance.
b) Telework Update (Brenda Marcoux)
The new Telework Directive will be effective April 1, 2013.  

On January 28, 2013, all the material, tools and templates were shared with senior management and on January 30, 2013 with union members.
In collaboration with the Manager’s Community, information sessions have been scheduled throughout the month of March.  Over 450 managers attended one of the sessions.
Telework Agreements under Duty to Accommodate are being reviewed by HR specialists with managers to ensure that the process is aligned with the new Directive.  There are 230 active files and the evaluation should be completed within 6-8 months. 
Comments provided by union have been taken into consideration to adapt the Directive language or related procedures.
Mark Kohli asked for more details related to the Threat and Risk Assessments (TRAs). Ms. Marcoux explained that these assessments are mandatory to ensure that the employee’s workplace meets security standards. It was agreed that discussions would take place with the Chief Security Officer to explore if a risked based approach to TRAs could be considered.
Don Rogers noted that many employees with DTA Telework agreements are asked repeatedly to provide additional medical information.
Ms. Webber noted that all active files will be reviewed.  Outdated information on an employee’s file may require updated documents. There is a new framework in place and assessment is required to determine whether telework remains the right accommodation solution.
Post Meeting Update regarding Threat and Risk Assessments (TRA)
Consultation with the CSO and PIPSC were held and it is agreed that a TRA will be done for each active and new telework request for employees manipulating classified Protected A and B information.  TRAs will not be conducted for employees who handle unclassified information.  A self-assessment questionnaire will be required to complete the file instead.


	Julie Metcalfe to hold session with unions.
Consultation held April 18, 2013 with HRUMCC union members.

Completed



	4.
	CURRENT AND EMERGENT HUMAN RESOURCE ISSUES
	

	
	1. Pre-Retirement Training Presentation (Jim Roy)
Jim Roy began by noting that there has been a small group that has been working on this strategy for a few years. Reasons for creating this approach are:

1. Demand due to an aging workforce, 30% of employees will be eligible for retirement in the next few years;

2. Costs; and

3. Accessibility.
E-Learning blended Solution
1. Public Service Pension Plan (WebEx) and Superannuation is discussed on the first day of training; 

2. WebEx presentation of either Quebec Pension Plan and Old Age Security benefits for staff working in Quebec, or Canada Pension Plan and Old Age Security benefits, for staff living in the rest of Canada;

3. Self- study resource guide provides additional information, and can be used as a refresher for participants throughout their career.

Employees participated in CPP and QPP modules and provided positive feedback. Although most employees prefer a face-to-face approach, the e-learning option did receive positive feedback. 

Over the next fiscal year, 40 sessions (30 participants per session) are required to meet demand.  A pilot session for Executives will be available early in the fiscal year. 

Jacques Perrin asked if there is alternative delivery.  Yes, other options are available. 
Mark Kohli asked whether these services were live. The services are not available yet but once the expertise required to deliver the sessions has been obtained, a formal announcement will be made.

Randy Andersen asked if the information pertaining to severance pay rolling into RRSP's and options for WFA employees are covered in the training. These two subjects are covered during training. 
2. Alternate Working Arrangements (AWA) (Mary O’Neill)
Don Rogers stated that many employees in the regions are being denied AWA for various reasons. 
Ms. Marcoux stated that AWA is an option available to employees when operationally feasible.  Ms. Marcoux noted that some work contexts are less conducive to AWA given the nature of the operations (e.g. Service Canada office serving in-person clients from 8:30 to 4:30).  
Mark Kohli added that employees who have had AWA for several years are being advised that it will be terminated without exception. 
Gail Myles asked if there is a Departmental policy on AWA and it was confirmed there is no such policy. 

Jacques Perrin asked if a written rational is provided to employees who have had long standing agreements which are now being revoked.  Ms. Marcoux explained that meetings do take place to discuss the situation.

Mary O'Neil will follow up with either Steve McCuaig or Don Rogers regarding AWA “blanket” decisions.


	Mary O’Neill to follow-up re: reported AWA blanket decisions in the Regions and report back directly to Don Rogers or Steve McCuaig.



	5.
	ROUNDTABLE 
	

	
	Additional items:

1. Loss of a Portable Hard Drive (Richard Ballance - UNE)
Richard Ballance noted that there was a loss of certain employee personal information in one Directorate. Unions were not advised of this and he asked what is being done to mitigate this situation. 

Peter Larose agreed to seek a status update on this matter. 
2. Definition/Difference between Deployment and Relocation (Sebastian Rodrigues – CEIU)

Sebastien Rodrigues sought clarification on the difference between “Deployment and Relocation” where Workforce Adjustment (WFA) is concerned.  Sandra Webber offered to provide the definitions following the meeting and noted that case specifics might provide added context for applying the definition.
3. List of Labour Relations Officers (LRO) at final level for the Labour Program (Gail Myles - UNE)

Ms. Myles requested a list of LR Officers who are responsible for cases related to the Labour Program at final level.  She stated that it is difficult to know who is responsible for which file as she has many Departments and LR Officers to deal with. Not having the list is problematic for UNE who would prefer to have a dedicated officer.
Brenda Marcoux noted that the LR team is not operationally set-up by Union and offered to provide clarification off-line to explain and to explore how to facilitate access for UNE.    
Ms. Marcoux took the opportunity to inform members that a Managers’ Guide to dealing with grievances is being prepared and will be shared with the unions.  
4. Advancement of Sick Leave (Jacques Perrin – CEIU)
Jacques Perrin said that some employees are in need of advanced sick leave but they are getting contradictory information from Compensation and Benefits and Disability Management whether managers can authorize advancement of sick leave or not. Sandra Webber clarified that this is a management decision and the Disability Management team are responsible to advise managers based on case facts.

5. Roundtable (All)
Sebastien Rodrigues asked if there was someone qualified to determine accommodation needs (e.g. medical expertise). Sandra Webber clarified the role of HR specialists is to support managers in obtaining the information needed to determine accommodation needs (including for example, medical information). They are not medical experts.  She offered to organize a call with Penny Lavigne, Director responsible for the centre of expertise for Duty to Accommodate to discuss further.   

Mark Kohli requested information on carry-over of vacation credits. Brenda Marcoux stated that a message was sent out via Intersection. Compensation and Benefits committed to contact employees who have yet to make their choice to carry-over their vacation credits or not prior to issuing a cheque.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm. The next meeting is scheduled in June 2013. 

	Sandra Webber to seek update status and report to committee.
Information sent to S. Rodrigues and case specific situation addressed.
Completed
Brenda Marcoux to discuss with Gail  Myles.  
Completed

Sandra Webber to schedule a call with Penny Lavigne and Sebastien Rodrigues re: DTA/medical certificates.
Completed



